

Florida Utilities Coordinating Committee

<http://www.fucc.org>

Coordination through Cooperation
Coordination, Cooperation, Communication, & Commitment

Chair
Scott Baird

Vice Chair
Jeanna Dean

Secretary
Karen Lund

Treasurer
Jodi Rano

Spring Meeting Location:
Hilton Ocala, Ocala, FL

Wednesday, April 3, 2019

7:45am - Registration

8:30am - 10:00am - Steering Committee

Monmouth Meeting Room

Jeanna Dean, FUCC Vice-Chair

Jeanna opened the meeting at 8:33am.

Introduction of members.

By-Laws (Brian Dean & Chris McLaughlin)

Brian Dean reviewed the final bylaws. The proposed changes were approved by the three voting members of the steering committee at the last meeting. The changes were posted for comment. Three comments were received. The first comment referred to section 3 under Purpose, to add "authorities" of the public right of way. The second comment was to add in the fees section that Yancey award winners do not pay registration fees. The third comment questioned the use of the word "equitable" under the Purpose section.

Motion to approve the Bylaws as amended by Fred Valdes, seconded by Chris Stermer. Art Gilmore, Fred Valdes, and Kris Hayes as voting members approved unanimously.

Policies and Procedures

Subcommittee created to develop the FUCC Policies and Procedures, consisting of Robb Brown, Art Gilmore, Larry Hill, Kris Hayes, Chris Stermer, Brian Dean, Scott Baird, and Chris McLaughlin.

A monetary amount for each sponsorship level needs to be set/determined. The idea is to make it more attractive for smaller companies to sponsor by adding different/lower levels. There is a current loophole that a table can be purchased without being a sponsor, and this should be changed that a sponsorship is required to have a table.

FUCC Training

FUCC Certification is gone, but we don't want the training/materials to go away. Erik Brueningsen volunteered to head this effort. There are 5 modules. The intent is to use them in place of the Wednesday Educational Seminar. A decision needs to be made on which seminar to work on first

(updating to add current information). The committee agreed to start with the Utility Coordination Module. It would be presentation style with interaction/workshop style.

Educational Seminars by the Interest Groups

The Interest Groups are responsible for one educational seminar per year. Per the By-Laws, they are all to be done at the Annual Meeting in August. Currently, each interest group has been rotating the responsibility at each meeting, instead of all at one.

Robb Brown moved to change the By-Laws to state: "Each interest group will rotate responsibility for the educational seminar so that one seminar is conducted at each meeting," and remove the current verbiage which states: "The educational seminar will be scheduled for the Annual Meeting." Chris McLaughlin seconded.

Discussion: Chris Stermer asked why it is only a requirement for the interest groups, and not for the subcommittees. The interest groups are permanent and established in the By-Laws. Subcommittees can change.

Vote to approve motion was unanimous.

In general, the steering committee would like the seminars to address changes in technology in each industry that can be presented to the membership so that all can stay current. Examples are solar farms, smart grid solutions, and small cell. A suggestion was to revisit the Power presentation that Art Gilmore and TK Christie gave at a previous meeting.

IRS

Jodi Rano announced that the IRS has reinstated the FUCC's non-profit status. We will be filing taxes for 2018. There is a possibility that we would have to refile all the way back to 2005, and that we might be penalized. If the organization has more than 50K in receipts, we will need to file regular tax returns.

Roundtable

Larry Hill stated that they (Badger) have been receiving more requests from large construction projects where all excavation must be hydro-vacuumed (no dig policies).

Robb Brown asked if there was interest in adding a list of past Chairs to the website.

Robb Brown asked if there was interest in adding a type of "case history" section to the website to include UAM disputes that have been brought to Central Office. It was countered with Central Office UAM decisions are on a case by case basis and are not intended to set a precedence.

Hotel contracts are up on all meeting locations. Lori McLaughlin conducted research and compiled the information on a spreadsheet for comparison. It was discussed that Melbourne has meeting space limitations and that we were considering inland locations. It was recommended to consider Naples and see how it compares. The committee recommended to stay at Jacksonville and at Ocala.

We are looking for sponsors for the Hospitality Suite.

Regarding the Historian's report, Chris McLaughlin stated that there is a gap in records from 1994 – 2007. He requested that if any prior members had any records, to please provide them to him. Jeanna Dean suggested to look into hiring a company to scan all the old records into an electronic format for preservation and proposed to look into pricing.

Adjourn

Kelsey motioned to adjourn, Art seconded. Motion passed unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 10:00am.

10:00am - 11:30am - FUCC Officers Planning Meeting/Membership & Promotions and Banquet Planning

Monmouth Meeting Room

Scott Baird, FUCC Chair and Robb Brown, Planning Committee Chair

Officers meeting to move to Tuesday night at dinner.

Incoming Secretary

Trying to find someone from a Utility or Governmental. If a Utility or Governmental representative is not available, might consider a utility design consultant that represents a utility.

Promotions

Lanyards will be ordered, in a new style. Awaiting a quote from Jodi Rano for the speaker gifts discussed last meeting. We currently have the Tumblers and Umbrellas. We were supposed to have shirts for this meeting, but will have them in August.

Suggestion to pursue purchasing a table/booth at various industry conferences. If we were to get a booth, who would man it? We could pull from the local membership, or from the retired member pool.

UCC Groups

The District 2 UCC calls their meeting "the FUCC District meeting". The concern is that they shouldn't use the FUCC name when they do not report to the FUCC. If they were to report to the FUCC, then the use of the FUCC name would be ok.

Short history of the local utility groups was given: they started with Sunshine and FDOT, was supported by the FUCC; in 1956, FPL came in and dominated, then Century Link did, then the consultants.

Now, the liaison groups are struggling with membership. We would like to bring them into FUCC under Membership.

Treasurer: There is an issue bringing the liaison groups in under the FUCC due to bank accounts/annual audits. Liaison groups have their own By-Laws and bank accounts.

Need to find a spot for the liaison groups to stand up and bring up local issues. Suggestion to add them to the Combined Interest Group updates.

FUCC should have direct oversight/guidance over the local UCC meetings.

Banquet Planning (Kelsey Ramnauth)

2019 Theme: Wild Wild West

Possible themes for the future: Biker; Roaring 20's (for 2020).

Budget is \$1000, not including the DJ. There were complaints that the DJ would not take requests per FUCC order. This is not correct. The requests that were made were not played due to explicit content. The banquet is family friendly.

Karen Lund to send Kelsey the DJ contact information.

Suggestion to bring Hospitality stuff down by the pool area after the banquet (maybe rent space if necessary).

Discussion of the need to have liability insurance.

If a sponsor will be taking over the hospitality room, the Fucc would hand over the coolers and supplies to them.

11:30am -1:05pm Lunch on Your Own

1:15pm - 1:30pm Opening Comments from the Fucc Chair

1:30pm –2:00pm Why Not Blue?

Laurel, Santa Anita & Del Mar Ballroom

Presented by Fred Valdes, Frontier Communications

2:00pm - 2:15pm Break

2:15m - 3:30pm Interest Group Meetings

Power Interest Group - Laurel, Santa Anita & Del Mar Ballroom

*Chair: Rob Morris, FPL; Co-Chairs: Stephen Maniaci, KCI and Larry Blair,
Pike Engineering*

Underground Interest Group - Arlington Meeting Room

Co-Chair: Trish Miller, Cardno; Co-Chair: Brian Dean, Sunshine 811

Telecommunication Interest Group - Monmouth Meeting Room

Chair: Stephen Waidley, Frontier

3:30pm –3:45pm Break

3:45pm –5:00pm Fucc Subcommittee Meetings

Joint Use - Arlington Meeting Room

Chair: Paula Perry, SECO; Co-Chair: Nichole Bates, TECO Electric

Design Build - Laurel, Santa Anita & Del Mar Ballroom

Chair: Chris Stermer, WGI

TTC/MOT Committee - Monmouth Meeting Room

Chair: Alan Boaz, WGI; Co-Chair: Chad Swales, Gulf Power

Thursday, April 4, 2019

6:00am - 8:00am - Buffet Breakfast in Hotel Restaurant (Ticket Required)

8:00am - 8:30am - Registration & Member Networking

8:30am - 8:45am - 2019 Spring Meeting Opening Comments

8:45am - 9:15am

Combined Interest Group, Subcommittee and Standing

Subcommittee Updates and Announcements

Awards/Nominations, *Chaired by Robb Brown, Duke Energy*

Two awards will be given this year: Malcolm Yancey Award and the John Farkas Liaison Person of the Year.

Need nominations for new Secretary.

Planning Committee, *Chaired by Robb Brown, Duke Energy*

One more year in Ocala, Jacksonville, and Melbourne.

Presented suggestions for meeting locations to the officers.

Recommended to stay at the same locations at Ocala, Jacksonville, and Melbourne.

Marco Island is now too expensive and they have added large resort fees.

Power Interest Group, *Chaired by Rob Morris, FPL*

47 in attendance.

Streetlights for 3R/resurfacing projects added late in the process.

Service points for lights/traffic signals-not keeping existing services and forcing the upgrade of the meter box.

UWS vs "Schedule" – service work happening within the FDOT project construction.

UWS and dates for permits. UAOs do not want to put dates for something out of their control.

Add note on plans specifying max height allowable under power lines (needs to be vetted by Central Office).

Underground Interest Group, *Co-Chaired by Brian Dean, Sunshine*

811 and Trish Miller, Cardno

29 in attendance.

Recap of abandoned facilities presentation from Sunshine 811 perspective.

CGA conference recap.

Sunshine 811 update tomorrow.

Safe digging month is April.

Legislative changes.

Telecomm Interest Group, *Chaired by Stephen Waidley, Frontier*

18 in attendance.

Muni's requesting UWSs (good).

Permit issues, rejecting for not having enough information. Section 1.7 in UAM allows for questioning reasons for rejection.

Timeframe for relocation of Fiber. (longer due to splicing)

Muni's requiring signed and sealed as-builts.

Joint Use, *Chaired by Paula Perry, SECO*

16 in attendance.

Small Cell presentation by Crown Castle.

Discussed 5G vs 4G.

Design standards for installation.

Metering of equipment.

Installing in the power space.

Design Build, *Chaired by Chris Stermer, WGI*

35 in attendance.

Presentation for Design Build process.

Submit green lines timely.

Submit reimbursement/easements in RFP.

Identify service points in RFP.

Mandatory pre-proposal, needs utility participation in meeting. Happens with short listed teams (one on one).

UWS required per RFP.

If Design Build changes from RFP that requires additional relocation, DB firm may be responsible for compensating the utility.

TCC/MOT Committee, *Chaired by Alan Boaz, WGI*

11 in attendance.

Improper use of General Use permit for lane closures.

FDOT inspectors need to be better educated.
New MOT standards updated.
Streamline the permit application process, app on the phone maybe.
One point of contact.
Simplify the notification process.

9:15am - 9:30am – Break

9:30am - 10:30am - Florida Gas Transmission

Presented by Mike Laycock and Rick Barrett, Florida Gas Transmission

10:30am - 11:30pm - FDOT Forum & District Reports

District Utility Administrators/Engineers will be in attendance to discuss District-specific issues.

Tom Bane announced his successor: Patrick Overton
District 1: Wayne Chilton (Liaison meeting in September)
District 2: John McCarthy (Liaison meeting April 9)
District 3: Jonathan Harris (Liaison meeting May 7)
District 4: Eugene Khasper (Liaison meeting - may have one in Fall)
District 5: Stacy Nester (Liaison meeting May 15)
District 6: Xenia Rodriguez (Liaison meeting – not scheduled, may combine with Dist 4)
District 7: Dan Hunter (Liaison meeting May 10)
Turnpike: Joe Bitar (Liaison meeting combined with Dist 5)
Central Office: Shawn Lewis

UAO questions for FDOT

- What is the procedure to respond back: with an RFI, resubmit, then a new RFI?
 - Tim Allen (FDOT Maintenance/Permitting) – submit application – it will be checked for completion (+/- 30 days), once “complete”, the clock starts for 90 days to permit issuance– RFI sent – then technical review. If you receive an additional RFI, UAO can request to review AS IS. If denied, process in UAM 1.7 to find out why.
 - Challenge: get comments, make corrections, resubmit, then more comments that require attention.
 - First check is just for missing information, then sent for review to each area (design, construction, etc). They send the RFIs as they are determined, instead of waiting until ALL areas have reviewed the application.
 - When submitting a permit package per 2.4, if sent an RFI, UAO can request to review AS IS.
 - If in a construction site, may have additional reviewers.
 - FDOT prefers you not to hit review AS IS; it is better to talk it out to see what is needed to correct.
- UAOs have been asked to provide information outside of the right of way. FDOT is not allowed to ask that, which is in the UAM, only able to ask for what is within their right of way.
 - Suggested to talk to the maintenance folks.
- Brian Lantz – inconsistencies with the UPM and the UAM
 - Patrick Overton is not aware of any inconsistencies, but will review.

FDOT questions for UAOs

- For pole owners – can FDOT remove clean poles?
 - FPL must remove their poles, not sure about others.

11:30am - 1:00pm FUCC Lunch (Ticket Required)

1:00pm - 2:00pm - Educational Workshop (Telecom Interest Group)

Where Are My Mark-ups?

Presented/Moderated by Stephen Waidley, Frontier Communications

2:00pm - 2:15pm – Break

2:15pm - 3:15pm - FDOT Diverging Diamond Project - Sarasota Interchange

Presented by Kevin Ingle, FDOT Project Manager D1

Moderated by Jodi Rano, Stantec, FUCC Treasurer

3:15pm - 4:00pm - FUCC Open Mic/Moderated Networking Forum

This is an open forum for members to ask questions, share and discuss concerns, challenges or success with other members.

Recognition of Tom Bane and Cheryl Ritter (both retiring).

Bryan Lantz – regarding District 1, FPL looking to reduce the unreasonable de-energization requests. FPL to set FDOT light poles not using cranes or derricks. Trial basis. Being done under a signed UWS.

By-Laws update

Brian Dean, Chris McLaughlin, Mike Hamlin, Scott Baird

- Remove the associate member designation. All would be full voting members. To vote, must have attended two meetings in the last two years.
- Secretary to maintain Motions Log.
- Treasurer required to report to IRS annually.
- Better description of the role of Past Chair.
- Looked at makeup of Steering Committee. Combined Phone and CATV, removed Railroad and PSC.

Put out for comments, received the following, and made the changes requested:

- Added language for Yancey award winners not to pay to attend meetings.
- Clarified interest group presentations to rotate at each meeting, versus all presenting at the August meeting.

Voting on these changes at the Business Meeting tomorrow.

4:00pm - 5:00pm - Steering Committee (If needed, per Steering Committee)

Chaired by Jeanna Dean, FUCC Vice-Chair (Laurel, Santa Anita Ballroom)

Meeting not held.

5:00pm - 8:00pm Social Networking (Monmouth Meeting Room)

Refreshments and Hors D'Oeuvres will be served. Cash Bar Available.

Friday, November 9, 2018

8:30am - 9:00am FUCC Networking

9:00am - 11:30am FUCC Business Meeting

Meeting called to order at 9:00am by Scott Baird.

Opening Invocation & Tribute to Flag - *Robb Brown/All*

Reading of the Minutes – *Karen Lund*

Motion to approve meeting minutes (moved by Robb Brown, seconded by Fred Valdes, unanimously approved)

Historian's Report – *Chris McLaughlin*

Treasurer's Report – *Jodi Rano*

Attached

Business Session

Sunshine 811 Report

Attached

FDOT District Reports

District 1 – Liaison meeting Sept 26, Venice Community Center. Several DBB projects moving to DB. Please bring concerns/questions to DUA, open communication encouraged.

District 2 – 2 meetings per year, will attend Jacksonville. Good for face to face interaction.

Workload is high, capacity projects, mix of DB & DBB.

District 5 – Liaison meeting May 15, San Barns Center.

District 7 – training by David Summers, may present at upcoming FUCC. Several large projects. More training for Muni's & Counties. Liaison meeting May 10th Tampa Bay Golf Club, Bill Case – Chair, have lots of local agency participation.

Turnpike – good coordination.

Central Office – no liaison meeting. Patrick Overton is the new State Utilities Engineer.

Updating the website with Patrick's contact information.

Business Reports

Steering Committee– *Jeanna Dean*

By-Laws were reviewed, we agreed with the changes.

Bringing local UCC/Liaison groups into the FUCC.

Created a committee for Policies and Procedures. It's easier to have/change policies and procedures than By-Laws. Thank you to Robb and others for participating.

Awards/Nominations– *Robb Brown*

Both awards given this year. Past recipients to nominate. Criteria is available.

Need nominations for incoming Secretary. Cannot be a power rep nor a consultant. Can nominate self or someone else. It is a 4 year commitment.

Program/Conference Planning – *Lori McLaughlin*

Contracts are signed through April 2020. Looking at meeting space at Melbourne and Naples.

Facebook Page - *Robb Brown*

If you have utility related events, Robb can put it on the page.

E-Business/Web Page – *Lori McLaughlin*

Summer meeting – increased the block by 15/night. Will contact to confirm block open.

UAM/Standards Review – *Bryan Lantz*

No update

Railroad – *Vacant*

Membership/Promotions – *Kelsey Ramnauth*

Melanie Schwartz taking over as chair.

Banquet Planning – *Kelsey Ramnauth*

Theme for the August Banquet will be Wild, Wild West. Good response on food. Family invited/encouraged to attend – pre-register necessary.

Games planned. Email Kelsey with suggestions or to volunteer to help.

Enjoyed networking last night. Plan to continue.

Steering Committee Approved Motions for Membership Vote

Steering Committee - *Jeanna Dean, FUCC Vice-Chair*

By-Laws

- Proposed By-Laws approved by the steering committee in November.
- Posted for comment on website
- Minor changes were made per comments received, and these changes were approved by the steering committee this meeting.

- By-Laws referenced an Annual Seminar, three interest groups to present at August/Annual meeting, changed to a rotating basis. Steering committee approved change.

Motion to accept the By-Laws by Fred Valdes, seconded by Nichole Bates. Discussion opened. Motion to close discussion by Scott Baird, seconded by Fred Valdes (unanimously approved).

Vote to accept By-Laws approved unanimously.

New Business/Old Business - none

Motion to adjourn (moved by Chris McLaughlin, seconded by Chris Stermer, unanimously approved).

Meeting adjourned at 10:10am.

From: [Rano, Jodi](#)
To: [Lund, Karen](#)
Subject: April 2019 FUCC Treasurer's Report
Date: Monday, July 15, 2019 8:41:29 PM

CAUTION - EXTERNAL EMAIL

Sorry this is so late.

2018 FUCC Treasurer's Report

Income

Registrations	45,771.01
Booth Rental	1,000.00
Sponsorships	40,246.92
Gross Profit	87,017.93

Expenses

Meeting Expenses	52,925.91
BOA/ PayPal Fees	2,294.03
IRS	850.00
Accounting Fees	410.00
Operations (Printing/Supplies)	3,463.61
Misc. Exp	8.78

Total Expenses **59,952.33**

Net Income **27,065.60**

Jodi Rano

Sr. Utility Coordinator

Mobile: 407-342-6167

Stantec Consulting Services, Inc
11315 Corporate Blvd, Suite 105
Orlando, FL 32817

The content of this email is the confidential property of Stantec and should not be copied, modified, retransmitted, or used for any purpose except with Stantec's written authorization. If you are not the intended recipient, please delete all copies and notify us immediately.

 Please consider the environment before printing this email.

Visit sunshine811.com for more information on items in this report, to keep up with safe digging news, and invite a liaison to provide education at your company or event.

811
Know what's below.
Call before you dig.

We Support April as National Safe Digging Month

[Click Here](#)

Put this button on your website. Get the code at: <http://sunshine811.com/safe-digging-month-1>.

**Know what's below.
Call 811 before you dig.**

Sunshine 811
sunshine811.com

APRIL IS SAFE DIGGING MONTH

Safe Digging Month runs April 1 through April 30. There's radio, outdoor billboards and online campaigns! But you can make the most of the month too. And you'll be helping us get a life-saving message out: 811 before you dig. We've made it kinda simple with several items you can download below and banners you can order from the Safe Digging Month Toolkit.

<http://sunshine811.com/safe-digging-month-1>

SUNSHINE 811 MEETINGS

Safe Digging Workshops	Board & Committee Meetings
• April 18: Jacksonville	• May 15: Committee meetings
• April 24: Miami	• May 16: Annual meeting, Board meeting
• May 1: Orlando	• May 17: Golf Tournament

NEW DATA DRIVES NEW INFOGRAPHICS

We have a new set of infographics for your use on social media, in company communications and tailgate talks. It's a great way to visualize data.

WHAT TO DO WHEN YOU CAN'T GET LOCATES

When you cannot get locates or some type of response about locates at your job site, please contact the member listed on your locate ticket.

Sunshine 811 does not enforce Chapter 556, F.S. Rather, the law gives enforcement authority to the State.

Sunshine 811 also does not locate or mark underground facilities. This is done either by the member or contract locator hired by the member. It is the member's responsibility to monitor how their locators are performing.

LOOKING FOR TAILGATE MEETING TOPICS?

Invite a Sunshine 811 liaison to teach about what comes after 811. Excavators and members have many responsibilities after 811. We can teach on emergency tickets, how to read a ticket, low impact marking, positive response, the tolerance zone (margin), and anything else you need addressed. Visit our website to connect with the liaison for your county.

<http://sunshine811.com/liasons>

March 2019 STATS

Incoming ticket volume was up .1% from March last year.

Outgoing transmission volume was down .4% from March last year.

Positive Response system late notice transmissions totaled 24,637 (3% late) for March and 315,444 (3% late) fiscal.

Incoming ticket volume was approximately 74% ITE and 26% phone for March and the fiscal year.

Download Sunshine 811's app yet? Get it at:
Google Play & Apple App Store

From: [Brian Dean](#)
To: [Lund, Karen](#)
Subject: Spring Underground Interest Group Notes
Date: Thursday, April 4, 2019 8:53:13 AM
Attachments: [image003.jpg](#)
[FUCC Spring 2019 UIG Sign-in.pdf](#)

CAUTION - EXTERNAL EMAIL

Here are the Underground Interest Group Minutes for the 2019 Spring Meeting

Underground Interest Group Meeting - 29 Present (Signed In)

Did a recap of the Fall meeting and presentation on Abandoned Facilities

Sunshine 811 - If the facility is in use or will be in use it must be located

CGA - Locate it but there is no need to maintain maps

FDOT - No such thing - Out of Service, In Place

Some requirements to grout OSIP lines

Gave a recap of the Common Ground Alliance Excavation Safety Expo

March 20-28 in Tampa

They come to Florida every other year

Great exhibit hall with 300 vendors dedicated to underground facility damage prevention

Sunshine 811 hosted Safety Day on the Thursday of the expo

Sunshine 811 Report

April is Safe Digging Month

Go to www.sunshine811.com for more information

Proposed Legislative Updates

Will **not** be passed in this legislative session

Includes protection for permanent markers

Changes the waiting time for a normal ticket to 3 days

Adds a Hearing Panel through the State Attorney General's Office

Panel would hear cases of alleged violations leading to pipeline incidents

General discussion of new technology in locating or designating

Will try to set up a presentation for the November Meeting

Join us for the 2019 Sunshine 811 Golf Tournament.

May 17th at the Victoria Hills Golf Club in DeLand.

Click on the image below to go to the registration page.



Thank you,

Brian J. Dean
Sunshine 811
West Region Damage Prevention Liaison
727-424-7778 Cell
386-575-2042 Work

FUCC Underground Interest Group

Spring 2019

Agenda

CO-Chairs Trish Miller, Cardno; Brian Dean, Sunshine 811

Name	Email
Brian Dean	brian.dean@sunshine811.com
Cheryl Ritter	cheryl.ritter@secoenergy.com
Paula Perry	paula.perry@secoenergy.com
Kyle Nunes	KNunes@diversified-undergroundinc.com
TERRY CREWS	terry.crews@CARDNO.COM
AARON HOPKINS	AHOPKINS@MASERCONSULTING.COM
Staci Nester	Staci.nester@dot.state.fl.us
FRED VALDES	FRED.VALDES@FTR.COM
JOSH WALKER	josh.walker@gprsinc.com
DEMAR MACHUCA	DMACHUCA@SCGOV.NET
Darlene Callender	DyCallender@secoenergy.com
Janet M Cox	janet.cox@secoenergy.com
Barry Owens	barry.owens@secoenergy.com
Samuel Gonzalez	samuel.gonzalez@wginc.com
Kim Taylor	kim.taylor@fr-aleman.com
CRAIG POLIFRONI	craig.polifroni@georgepyoung.com
Douglas Stok	dstok@decorp.ca
Wayne Shelton	WayneShelton@Dot.State.FL.US
JAY HELMS	JHELMS@GEORGEFYOUNG.COM
Walt Chilos	Walter.Chilos@Cardno.com
Bill Deal	william.deal@Cardno.com
Rebecca Green	Rgreen@KeithTeam.com
Palak Bhatt	PBhatt@KeithTeam.com

Jesus Perez - jperer@keithteam.com

CYNTHIA SWELLING-PERRY Cynthia.Swelling-Perry@dot.state.fl.us

DAN CHECCHIA KEITH dcheccia@KEITHTEAM.COM

Trisha Miller Cardno trisha.miller@cardno.com

ANDY LUND ADL subsurface adlgator@yahoo.com

David Summers Atkins GEC, D7 Utilities william.summers@dot.state.us

TTC/MOT COMMITTEE

4.4.19

ATTENDANCE: 11

- TOPICS:
- FDOT CHANGING THEIR DESIGN STANDARDS TO DESIGN PLANS
 - DISCUSSED IMPROPER USE GENERAL USE PERMIT FOR LANE CLOSURE BY FDOT
 - FDOT INSPECTORS NEEDED TO BE BETTER EDUCATED
 - FDOT ANNUAL CONSTR. CONF. WHICH WILL BE DISCUSSING TTC/MOT

ACTION ITEMS:

- TO STREAMLINE NOTIFICATION FOR MOT NOTIFICATION
- POSSIBLY ONE POINT OF CONTACT
- SIMPLIFY NOTIFICATION PROCESS

Power Interest Group - Sign in sheet (Fall 2019 - Ocala)

Name	Company	Email	Comments
Betsy Becker	WFL	ebecker@fiberop.com	
David Summers	Atkins GEC District 7	william.summers@dot.state.fl.us	
Stephen Waidley	Frontier Communications	stephen.waidley@ftr.com	
ALBERT TAYLOR	CARDNO	ALBERT.TAYLOR@CARDNO.COM	
KRIS NAYES	Lakeland Electric	KRIS.NAYES@LAKELANDELECTRIC.COM	
Bryan Lantz	FPL	bryan.lantz@fpl.com	
Scott Lee	Gulf Power	gary.lee@nec.com	
Robb Brown	Duke Energy	Robb.brown@duke-energy.com	
Cynthia Snelling-Perry	FDOT State Utilities	Cynthia.Snelling-Perry@dot.state.fl.us	
Tim Allen	FOOT Maintenance	tim.allen@dot.state.fl.us	
Rob Morris	FPL	Rob.Morris@FPL.com	